JANUARY 28, 2018                                          FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

PARISH LAY LEADERSHIP
Finance Council Chairs….Kimberly Schoolcraft, Matthew Barnes
Parish Pastoral Council Chair..………………Kathleen Harrington
Rel Ed Advisory Committee ...Melissa Moriarty, Suzanne Harlow
Parish Safety Advisory Committee………………………..Fr. Dan
RCIA ……………………………Ray Breton, Rosemary Thresher
Bible Study………………………………………..........Sue Fratini 

Adult Education………………………..Mary Federici, Bob Stack
PARISH ORGANIZATIONS/PROGRAMS
Rosary Sodality……………..………Nancy Garen/Ursula Tuohey

Social Justice………………….…………….Andrea Cook-Hewitt

Just Faith…………………………………Pat Mack, Karen Scahill

St. Joseph’s Workers………………………………………Fr. Dan
Men’s Ministry Group………………………......................Fr. Dan
Youth Group (JPII Crew)………………….………Lisa Laferriere

AFFILIATED ORGANIZATIONS
Cursillo Movement ……………………….………...Karen Scahill

Schoenstatt Movement .……………..……….…Diane Czerwiecki
Boy Scout Troop 821 …………………..…………Chris Muldrew
Girl Scout Troops…………………….……..……....Pat O’Connor

Knights of Columbus………………………………Greg Perreault

PARISH MINISTRIES
Altar Server Scheduling……………………..……… Cindy Monti
Altar Server Training……………………………….Jim O’Connor
Baptismal Prep……………………………..…… Lou Mastroianni

Children’s Liturgy of the Word……………….……….Sue Fratini

Eucharistic Ministers/Readers, Scheduling ......……Beth Modlish
Homebound/Pastoral Care Ministry…………..........Mary Federici

Music Ministry – Adult & Youth Choir……………Melanie Peetz

Contemporary Music Group (Psalm 33).………………Tom Fucci
Sacristans.…………………..……..Irene King, Phyllis Chlastawa,

                                     Jim O’Connor, Irene Breton, Karen Scahill
Soup Kitchen……………… …..... Marcia Daly, Sandy O’Connor
Take & Eat Ministry……..…………………………Cheryl Wood
Wedding Coordinator………………………….…..Donna Whelan

          Wedding Team……...…Kathy Harrington, Gina Broderick, 

                                                   Christina Straney, Tina Broderick

Prayer Line………………..Pauline, 862-3885 or Diane, 568-9754
OFFICE HOURS
The Parish Office is located at the Parish Center. Entrance is across from the Mary Garden.  Hours:  Monday-Thursday, 9am-2pm; Friday 9am-noon. Sue is available to greet and assist you.
NEW PARISHIONERS
We warmly welcome new members to join our parish. Please fill out a registration card on the tables in the church and place in the collection basket. Registration and active participation is necessary for Religious Education and letters of eligibility for godparents and sponsors, as well as Catholic School Parish Subsidy.
SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM
The Sacrament is celebrated monthly. Please call the Office to arrange. At least one Godparent must be a Confirmed, active parishioner in their parish, attending Mass weekly.
SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
The Sacrament of Marriage is planned by an initial meeting with a priest or deacon, at least 6 months in advance. Be sure to contact the church BEFORE committing to date or venue with a deposit.
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK
The Sacrament of the Sick is administered by a priest, when requested. Pastoral care to the hospitalized sick and homebound  is provided by the pastoral staff, and trained parishioners.
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
The Sacrament with Confession  is celebrated  each Saturday after the 8:00 am Mass, and from  3:15- 3:45 pm, as well as by appointment.
CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY
The Chaplet is prayed as a group on Saturday afternoons at 3:45 in the Chapel.

MIRACULOUS MEDAL NOVENA
The Novena is prayed every Saturday morning at the 8:00AM Mass in the Chapel.
HOSPITAL VISITS
If anyone has a hospital stay, please have a family member call the parish and  indicate whether the parishioner would like to have a visit, or if they would like their name mentioned at Mass during the Prayers of the Faithful.
MONTHLY HEALING MASS
Monthly Healing Mass – 4th Sunday of Every Month at 2:00PM - St. George Church, 202 E. Main St. Chicopee, MA. 413-331-5656

HEARING ASSISTED DEVICES
Hearing Assisted Devices are located near the American Flag at the back of the church.

LOW-GLUTEN HOSTS

Low-Gluten Hosts are available at Communion time in the Chapel

MASS SCHEDULE
Sat 1/27     4:00PM  +Yvette Pignatare

                                   r/b Andy Pignatare

Sun 1/28    7:00AM  +Walter Couture

                                   7th Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b wife Lorraine Couture
                  8:30AM  +Bob Orszak

                                  1st Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b wife Marilyn and Family
                11:00AM  CONFIRMATION

                                  +David Laferriere

                                   r/b The Laferriere’s
Mon 1/29  7:00AM  +Richard Breton
                                   r/b Marie Richard 

Tue 1/30    7:00AM  +George Van Heynigen
                                   r/b Irene Breton
Wed 1/31  9:00AM  MASS w/ BISHOP ROZANSKI 

                                  People of the Parish
Thu  2/1    7:00AM  Communion Service 
Fri 2/2       7:00AM  Communion Service
Sat 2/3       8:00AM  +Clemente Calderon
                                  Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b Jose & Daisy Montalvo
                                   MIRACULOUS  MEDAL NOVENA
          3:15-3:45PM  CONFESSIONS (Chapel)

                  3:45PM  CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY (Chapel)
                  4:00PM  +Margaret O’Neil
                                  8th Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b sister Shirley O’Neil
Sun 2/4     7:00AM  +Edward & Irene Sienkiewicz
                                   r/b Family
                  8:30AM  +Stephen Golas
                                   Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b wife Margaret Golas
                11:00AM  +Debra Waltein
                                   7th Anniversary Remembrance

                                    r/b Cheryl Lafreniere
FROM FR. DAN’S DESK…  
      “Beginnings” and “Endings” are always important milestones in the life of people! I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate Sr. Andrea Ciszewski, FSSJ, on her recent retirement as the Superintendent of the Catholic Schools in the Diocese of Springfield. Sr. Andrea and her family worship with us here at the parish, and many of your know her from her involvement with her great nieces and nephews in our Religious Education Programs here in the parish. I want to wish Sr. Andrea well in her retirement – she served our Diocese for 12 years as Superintendent during a very challenging time of restructuring of Catholic School Education in our Diocese. Sr. Andrea is a native of my home parish of Our Lady of the Cross in Holyoke (formerly Mater Dolorosa Parish). In addition to previous roles in Catholic Education, Sr. Andrea has served in many other capacities over the years including as General Minister of her Congregation – The Franciscan Sisters of St. Joseph whose Motherhouse is in Hamburg, NY. Sr. Andrea also oversaw the building of a new Health Care Center for the Sisters in Hamburg back in the 1980’s. Sr. Andrea will be staying in the area and working with the Bereavement Ministry at St. Stan’s in Chicopee, and we will look forward to continuing to see her among us on the weekends! God bless you, Sr. Andrea!
   I’d also like to acknowledge a new “beginning” for our Parishioner – Kathy Harrington - who has been named the Annual Catholic Appeal Manager for the Diocese of Springfield! Kathy serves as our Chair of the Parish Pastoral Council and has been involved in organizing many events for our parish over recent years – including the “Senior Health Fair” we conducted a few years ago, our “Taste of OLBS” events, and our “Wednesday Evening Lenten Speaker Series”. Kathy is a news and broadcast professional and has offered us her skills over the years in writing press releases for events in the parish, as well as coordinating media coverage for our events – like the Opening and Dedication of our New Church. She also coordinated our Capital Campaign “Book of Remembrance” located in the Gathering Space which lists gifts and donors from our major Fundraising Campaign for the New Church! In addition to serving as a Houseparent for the Chinese Student Residential Program at St. Mary’s High School,  Kathy has been working part-time for Catholic Communications, writing and editing stories for our local Catholic News Show – “Real to Reel”. I am very grateful to Kathy for her efforts on behalf of our parish over the years! I’m happy to say that Kathy will remain as Chair of the Parish Pastoral Council and will continue to work on our Lenten Speaker Series and other projects in the parish, while taking on the new responsibilities of Managing the ACA. We wish Kathy many blessings! 
     “Shout Outs” this week include one to Barbara O’Connor who celebrated her 90th Birthday a few weeks ago among family and friends – hopefully you read the nice article in the Springfield Republican on Sunday January 14, about Barbara and her late husband Joseph O’Connor, who were both long time educators in our Westfield School System – Happy Birthday Barbara! Also, I forgot a couple more “Youth Shout Outs” last week - to Kayla Thresher, whose picture appeared in our local newspaper over the Holidays – Kayla was part of the St. Mary’s School Christmas Concert, and to Luke Bulan, who took part in the Winter Music Concert at Paper Mill School! Also congrats to Caroline Mackenzie Grade 8 at North Middle School, for being selected for the Junior Chorus to compete in the Massachusetts Music Educators Association District Music Festivals. Congrats to all our Musical Youth!
      The Pats are getting closer to the Super Bowl, so our “Super Bowl Raffle” is closer as well. Be sure to pick up an envelope near the bulletins to enter yourself or someone in your family – Don’t miss out on the great odds of winning!
      We also continue to prepare for our “Parish Visitation” from Bishop Rozanski - THIS  WEDNESDAY (January  31). I hope that many of you have read Bishop’s Letter which is in the body of the bulletin once again this weekend, and have taken the opportunity and invitation to offer “feedback” to his Assistant - Sr. Paula, or to Bishop directly, in answer to the questions in his letter, and your general feelings of satisfaction (or not) with the Parish and the direction we have been going in recent years. The Itinerary for this Wednesday begins with our Daily Mass - which for that Wednesday will be moved to 9:00AM . I hope many of you who cannot normally attend Mass at the early hour of 7:00 am, will join Bishop in the Main Church for Mass at 9:00am, followed by a coffee and pastry Reception in the Parish Center. Throughout the day Bishop will be meeting with me as well as various Members of the Parish Staff, the Members of the Pastoral Council and Finance Council, and a dinner we will host for Bishop. Please see Bishop’s Letter in the body of this bulletin. Emails with feedback may be sent to Sr. Paula Robillard:  paulassj@diospringfield.org; those who prefer to write a letter, may send that letter to Sr. Paula at: Sr. Paula Robillard P.O. Box 1730 Springfield, MA 01102-1730, or to Bishop Mitchell Rozanski (at the same address).
God Bless,                                    Fr. Dan
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SANCTUARY CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
+WILLIAM J. KELLEY
1ST ANNIVERSARY REMEMBRANCE

requested by Anne and Barbara Kelley
MARY GARDEN CANDLE
Is burning this week 
IN THANKSGIVING 

FOR PRAYERS ANSWERED
r/b Paul & Louise Stevens
SACRED HEART CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of 

+TOM TROTTIER
54TH WEDDING ANNIVERSARY REMEMBRANCE

r/b wife Therese Trottier
PRAYER-LINE

To request prayers for yourself or a loved one,

please call Pauline at 862-3885 or Diane at 568-9754.
SACRED HEART &
 SPECIAL INTENTION CANDLES
Just a reminder that the new Sacred Heart Memorial Candle is available to offer “In Memory of” or “In Honor of” someone. There is availability to book the candle in the weeks and months ahead so please call Sue in the Office to schedule a week. Offering is $10.


ADORATION
Adoration for the month of February is Thursday, February 1st. Adoration begins after the 7:00AM service and ends at 8:00PM. The month of February is dedicated to the Holy Family. At the very outset of Christ's work on earth, God showed the world a family in which, as Pope Leo XIII teaches, "all men might behold a perfect model of domestic life, and of all virtue and holiness." The harmony, unity and holiness which characterized this holy Family make it the model for all Christian families.
FOR THE PROTECTION OF
THE HOLY FAMILY
Grant us Lord Jesus, ever to follow the example of Your holy Family, that in the hour of our death Your glorious Virgin Mother together with blessed Joseph may come to meet us and we may be worthily received by You to everlasting dwellings: who lives and reigns world without end.
Pope's intention for February is that those who have material, political or spiritual power may resist any lure of corruption.
OUR STEWARDSHIP

January 14, 2017

Regular and Development (gold)                   $ 10,151
Budget Requirement per Week                         11,100 

                                                         (deficit)        (949)

THANK YOU!

CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS

2017 Parish Contribution Statements will be mailed out to all parishioners before the end of this month. Thank you!

FEBRUARY 3/4
FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
READINGS

Old Testament:    Job 7:1-4, 6-7
New Testament:    1 Corinthians 9:16-19, 22-23

Gospel:   Mark 1:29-39

GREAT ODDS!

“SUPER BOWL RAFFLE”
This month we are holding a “Super Bowl Raffle” for the opportunity to win a $750 Gift Certificate from “Best Buy” for a large screen HD TV, or an appliance or computer of your choice, or a prize of a $150 Gift Card to Big Y for all the fixings for a Super Bowl Party or for groceries! Just take an envelope from the marked baskets near the bulletins, write your name and phone number, include $10 cash or check made payable to OLBS, and place it in the collection basket this weekend. The winners will be pulled on January 29. The proceeds from this raffle will benefit the New Parish Center Heating System Fund. 

    Have you considered the great odds of winning? With only 100 - 150 projected entries in the Raffle, for a $10 investment, you have a 1 in a 150 chance of winning a $750 value! Those are pretty good odds and a lot better chances than spending $5 or $10 on a scratch ticket! GOOD LUCK!
CHILDREN’S OFFERTORY ENVELOPES

Boxes of Children’s Offertory Envelopes available near the bulletins for the year ahead. The Children’s Envelopes offer parents an opportunity to talk about giving and sharing with children as well as the importance of giving to their church. Parents/grandparents with children are encouraged to take a box of envelopes home for the coming year! May God bless our children!

SAVE THE DATE - FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 9
The Westfield Council 100 of the Knights of Columbus is planning a night to "Honor Our Men in Black". Come join us Friday, February 9 for an appreciation night to honor all the priests in Westfield.        A catered meal prepared by The Villa Rose Restaurant of Ludlow will include the following choices: Baked Stuffed Chicken or Sole Stuffed with a seafood dressing. The location for the event is Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Parish Hall. The evening will be from 5:30-8:30 (dinner will be served at 6:00). Tickets are $20.00 per person and will be available at the parish office or by calling Greg Perreault at 413-562-2498, or Ken Malo at 413-527-6946. Please make checks payable to the Knights of Columbus.

SOCIAL JUSTICE COFFEE HOUR
Due to the Superbowl of Caring on February 4, the Social Justice Team will not be having the February Coffee Hour. We are sorry for any inconvenience.  Please join us on March 4 for our regularly scheduled Coffee Hour! We look forward to seeing you!

FROM BISHOP ROZANSKI
Dear Parishioners of Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Parish,

     I and some staff from the Diocese will be on a pastoral visitation to your parish on Wednesday, January 31. These visitations are an opportunity to better know the parishes in the Diocese and to support the ministries that the church provides for and with you. I hope I will have the opportunity to greet many of you personally with the various activities scheduled for the day. Please come and say hello, if you are able, at the 9:00AM Mass. (please note time change) 

     In case we do not have the opportunity to personally visit that day, I invite your thoughts on the following questions which I will explore with the parish staff during my visit.

1. Which ministries or services at Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Parish have you found especially helpful in supporting you, your family, neighbors and community?

2. How might Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament best continue or strengthen its ministry for its parishioners and the community?

3. What area might the church leadership explore to be an even fuller witness of God’s love and healing among you?

After prayerful consideration, if you have thoughts on these questions, I would appreciate receiving them by email to Sr. Paula Robillard, my assistant, at Paulassj@diospringfield.org. God bless you and thank you for your role in the pastoral visitation of Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament.

Bishop Mitchell Rozanski

Bishop of Springfield
FAMILY IRISH NIGHT
“Family Irish Night” at our Parish Center will be held on Saturday, March 10th from 5:30 - 8:30 pm with The Healy’s, Don and Sheila, from Holyoke! Since 1986, The Healy’s Irish Program is On The Air Saturdays 11am-1pm WACE Radio AM 730 and online anytime at www.healysirishprogram.com. We are excited to have them for our entertainment. Purchase your Tickets early as we expect a full house!
Start planning your Basket Raffle Donations! Always popular and creative in themes for every age! Come listen, sing, dance and socialize!

PARISH CENTER - NEW HEATING FUND

There is a large plastic Water Jug located in the Gathering Space for our On-Going Collection for a New Heating System for our Parish Center. Please drop any spare cash or change in the jug – as we have seen with our Coffee Can Collections over the years – a little bit at a time can add up! Thank you!

NEW ALTAR SERVER TRAINING
Altar Server training class will begin in soon. Any children in grade 3 or older are invited to attend the training class to become Altar Servers. For more information or to join, please call the Parish Office.

SNOWCAMPS

Snowcamps is a high-energy, activity-filled spiritual experience designed specifically for 7th and 8th graders held at Camp Brookwoods/Deer Run in Alton NH. There are 2 weekends to choose from – February 23-25 or March 2-4. Cost of Snowcamps is $183, which includes meals, lodging and all activities. Register now at www.campsministry.com. For more info, contact Nick Morganelli at 949-0165.

SALE AT “VINE AND BRANCHES”

50% off CD’s and DVD’s (excluding Lighthouse) at Vine & Branches Gift Shop in the Sacred Heart Parish Center. Open Wed- Sat 9:30–4, Sun 9–12:30.


GOD BLESS & THANK YOU!

We thank the following who have made donations to the New Parish Center Heating System Fund:
Louis Plourde

In memory of Joseph O’Connor, on the occasion of Barbara O’Connor’s 90th Birthday
By the Family
In memory of Jim & Kay Higgins
Catherine Higgins

THANK YOU, THANK YOU AND THANK YOU!

Dear Parishioners,

    The Social Justice Team would like to thank everyone that helped out in any way with the Thanksgiving Baskets and Christmas Baskets from Kindergarten to the 11th graders and parishioners. Thank you to all the parishioners that provided turkeys this year - at Thanksgiving we were able to provide 15 food baskets. At Christmas we were able to provide 6 nonperishable baskets along with gifts for the families.

     With the food donations from our newest Brownie Troop run by Pat O’Connor we were able to help out the Salvation Army for an emergency request for food and gifts for a family, and the Homeless Teen Project - Our House, with a small nonperishables basket. Many thanks go out to the Rosary Sodality and the Thursday morning adult education class for their generosity in helping with the gifts for the Christmas Baskets. Thanks to the families that donated clothing for those in need. I know the families were thrilled.

    In order to do these sorts of projects there has to be funding. That funding comes primarily through the free-will offering made at the Social Justice Coffee Hours each month. Amounts raised through the Coffee Hours were low this year. God saw to it that we ALL came together as a parish family and made this happen. I am so eternally grateful for all your help to have made this possible. Hopefully there will be at least one fund raiser this year. If you have any ideas or would like to help, please stop by our Coffee Hour – next one is March 4th and I would love to talk with you!

Blessings to all,

Andrea Cook-Hewitt 


DAY OF GIVING - CATHOLIC EDUCATION
For 24 hours, January 30 at 9am - January 31 at 9am, the National Catholic Education Association in conjunction with the Catholic Schools in our diocese will be holding a day of giving in support of our schools. Many gifts, one nation: A Day of Giving to Catholic Schools is an opportunity to support Catholic education. It is simple to give - go to Iobserve.org, click on Many gifts, one nation: A Day of Giving to Catholic Schools, click on your school(s) of choice, and make your donation conveniently and securely. All donations are tax deductible to the extent law allows.


LENTEN BIBLE STUDY

Sacred Heart Parish will be offering a Lenten Bible Study using Bishop Barron’s DVD Conversion – Following the Call of Christ. The Bible Study will begin Thursday, February 15–Thursday, March 22 from either 10:00AM–12:00PM or 6:30PM–8:30PM at Sacred Heart Parish Center, 1061 Springfield Street, Feeding Hills. The cost will be $20; call Deb Briancesco with any questions at 786-8200 ext3.

ST MARY’S BIBLE STUDY

Epic: A Journey through Church History is a captivating and fast-paced look at the story of the Catholic Church. Join us at St. Mary’s Parish Center, Westfield beginning on January 24 from 7-8:30pm. For information or to register, contact Joanne Bagge at 562-5484, or jbagge@stmsaints.org.
WINTER PICNIC

The Thomas Shea Council Knights of Columbus will sponsor a Winter Picnic at Our Lady of the Lake Church, 224 Sheep Pasture Road, Southwick  Saturday, February 3rd from 6-8:30pm. Menu: hamburgers, hot dogs, chicken, potato salad, baked beans, chips, beverage and dessert. Age 13–adult $8, age 5-12 $5, under age 5 free. FMI call (413) 569-0161.

FAITH ON TAP

Bishop Mitchell Rozanski invites you to join him on January 30 from 6-8:30pm for a “Faith on Tap” dialogue with Lutheran Bishop James Hazelwood at The Student Prince Restaurant, 8 Fort Street, Springfield.  They will discuss the 500thanniversary of the Reformation and the many ways both faith communities have greatly improved relations in recent years. Free appetizers courtesy The Student Prince will be served. Information on this event is available at www.iobserve.org and www.diospringfield.org.
POPE FRANCIS HIGH SCHOOL
PLACEMENT TEST
A Placement Test for incoming freshmen students will be administered on Saturday, February 3 from 9-11am at Pope Francis High School. Prospective ninth grade students who are interested in attending Pope Francis in September 2018 are required to take the test and should register as soon as possible. Students must already have submitted an application for enrollment to register for the Placement Test. For more info or to apply, visit popefrancishigh.org or call Ann Rivers at 331-2480, ext. 1132.

TRAVEL TO GERMANY
Trip to visit the beautiful Bavarian region of Germany with Fr. Henry Dorsch, Pastor of Our Lady of the Lake Parish in Southwick, August 21-29, 2018. Visit historic city centers - Munich, Wurzburg, Bamberg, Coburg, Nurnberg, spectacular churches, famous castles and fortresses, a special Marian place site, picturesque villages and fabulous scenery, including alpine. Some Masses included. Projected cost including airfare: $2,500. For further information email hlpdorsch@aol.com.
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